
1 
 

 
 
 
 

HIJH PTO BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
Friday, February 8, 2019 

9:30 AM 
Conference Room 

 

Attendees: Laura Clark, Martha Hampel, Becky Gerig, Paul Count, Jenney Baugh, Star Untersee, April 
Curtis, Tim Mankin 

 
School Update – Mr. Mankin 

• eLearning 
o There is limit on eLearning days during the year, but can only have three consecutive days. 

• GAC 
o Due to a copyright issue, GAC was renamed to CSS (Comprehensive Student Success) 
o There will be socioemotional health curriculum for K-12 

• Redistricting 
o FCJH held the annual transition meeting for sixth graders from FCI. This meeting was not for 

students that will be redistricted. That meeting will be on a different date. 
o HJH currently has 71 students that are choosing to grandfather. There are 20 students that 

were redistricted to HJH from other schools. That puts HJH at 1101 students for 2019-20 school 
year. 

o February 25 there will be a family night for students that will be redistricted to HJH next year. 
o On February 27 HJH staff will go to FCI and FCJH to help students redistricted to HJH next year 

with scheduling. 
o May 13 will be the bus tour for 4th grade students that will be coming to HJH for 5th grade. There 

will also be a parent night on May 13 these students. 
o May 14 will be the bus tour for 5th grade students that will be coming to HJH for 6th grade. 

• 8th Grade Celebration 
o Will be during school on the last day of school 
o Need tshirts ordered and delivered by beginning of March for picture 
o Sue is sending social studies teachers a form to obtain tshirt sizes. 

• Awards Ceremonies 
o There will no longer be awards ceremonies for 5, 6, and 7 grade students. 
o There will be an awards ceremony for 8th graders on the last day of school. 

 
 

Treasurers Report  

• Jenney Baugh motioned to approved, Becky Gerig second, unanimous approval 
 
Meeting Minutes from May  

• Paul Count motioned to approved, Becky Gerig second, unanimous approval 
 
Committee Chair Updates 

• Dine to Donate 
o Hot Box Pizza – February 21 
o Chuys dine to donate earned $33 and they donated extra $67 to give us $100 

• Panther Rewards 
o Kroger - We received a check for $1520.38. Currently have 221 families enrolled. 
o Box Tops – We received a check for $576.40 
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• Staff Appreciation 
o Next staff appreciation will be February 25  

• Panther Palooza 
o Rescheduled to February 8 due to school closing on February 1. 
o Adding karaoke room 
o 229 preregistered as of this morning 

• Panther Fest 
o Friday, March 22 from 6:30-8:30 pm 
o Our chair will not be at the event. Laura, Star and Becky are chairs for the event. 
o Need dance room and concession chairs for next year 

• Foundation Basket 
o Gina completed basket for our school 

• Book Fair 
o March 4-8 
o Theme is dinosaurs. Will make it appropriate for this age group. 
o Community night is March 5 from 4:30-7:30 pm 
o There will be a teacher preview but no wish list for spring 

 
 
New Topics – Laura Clark 

• SAC Meeting 
o Open positions 

▪ HSE HS and FCI Principals 
▪ Assistant Superintendent 

o YMCA field trip 
▪ There will be a 6th grade field trip to YMCA for entire district in 2019-20 

o Partial Redistricting 
▪ Due to Durbin issue, there will be a partial redistricting for HIJH area in 2020 or 2021 

o Start times for school 
▪ Still discussions about changing start times. Nothing has been decided. 

o Southeastern Elementary School 
▪ They will have a new PTO. It is standard in the district for existing PTOs to donate $500 

for startup. This will be requested later. 
o HSE Unconference for teachers – March 16 at Sand Creek Intermediate 

▪ Asked to donate $5 or $10 gift card for door prize. Laura will purchase the gift card. 

• Game Day 
o February 22 
o We possibly have 1-3 tickets still available. 

• PTO Chairs for 2019-20 
o Need to start recruiting 

 
 
Upcoming dates: 
February 8 – Panther Palooza 
March 4-8 – Book Fair 
March 8 – PTO meeting 
March 22 – Panther Fest 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 


